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HARTLEY NEWS – VICTORIA

A newsletter from Hartley College (Point Pedro) Past Pupils Association

Victoria Branch, Australia 



     


Issue No.9, January 2003


In this issue, 

The following items are covered:

· Annual General Meeting

· Contribution by your branch towards the purchase of land

· Hartley College Past Pupils Association Trust

· Inter school cricket tournament 2003

· College News

· Colombo Branch Mews

Annual General Meeting

The annual general meeting of our branch was held on 17 August 2002. The members voted to amend the constitution to allow membership application from other states. The following members were elected to the Committee of Management:

President:




M. Shanthikumar

Vice President: 



S. Blanchard

Secretary:




K. Sritharan

Treasurer:




P. Sathiyaseelan

Committee Members:

N. Nanthakumaran









K. Ranganathan










P. Venthan









C. Panchakumar

Contribution by your branch towards the purchase of land  

Mr. Chella Padmanathan, Secretary of the Hartley College Past Pupils Associations Trust requested us to consider the purchase of a land jointly with NSW and Colombo branch. The Committee decided unanimously to contribute A$2,500 towards the purchase of the land. The other two branches will be contributing the same amount. The location and the purpose of the purchase are covered in detail in the appeal for donations letter and elsewhere in this newsletter, 

Hartley College Past Pupils Associations Trust

Formation of the Trust 

tc \l1 "Joint Meeting of HCPPA branches around the world on 28th July,2002
A joint meeting of all branches of Hartley College Past Pupils Associations was held in Colombo in July 2002. Mr Elango from Sydney represented our association. The Sunday Observer described this meeting as a first for any College in Sri Lanka. The purpose of the meeting was covered in the last newsletter and also in the annual general meeting. 

A landmark decision was made in this meeting to form a Trust body to coordinate the aid coming from various branches, prioritise the needs of the college and be accountable for the funds entrusted to it by various branches.  The trust body will have permanent members who will hold office for a period of three years with the possibility of re-election. Other members are the Presidents of Colombo and Point Pedro branches and the Principal of Hartley College as ex officio member.

It should be point out that the each branch will act independently and the Trust will act in the role of a coordinator. 

The deed of covenant, members of the trust and the activities of the trust are detailed on the following pages.

Deed of Covenant

DEED OF COVENANT OF THE HARTLEY COLLEGE PAST PUPILS ASSOCIATION TRUST

1.0       1.1
The branches of Hartley College Past Pupils Associations based in Point Pedro, Colombo, UK, Canada & USA, New South Wales(Australia), Victoria(Australia) are concerned that the present structure in place to receive, act, monitor and report on the fund flow in  respect of the various projects as identified by the branches and contributed by them, are not adequate.

1.2
They also found that the long term nature of the projects handled by various branches need a body that will not depend on change every year. 

1.3 
They are also concerned that without a joint effort there could be duplication and waste.

2.0
Therefore in order to put the funds to better use and to control and report on the movement and progress of such funds the branches seek a covenant covering the following:

2.1
The Joint meeting of all branches of Hartley College Past Pupils Association shall appoint a five member independent trustee committee from among Hartleyites in Sri Lanka, to receive, act, monitor and report on the flow of funds as entrusted by various branches in accordance with the respective wish letters. This wish letter will detail the projects as identified by the branches in consultation with the above trustees for the benefit of Hartley College, Point Pedro.

2.2
The three of the five trustees thus appointed will serve for an initial period of not exceeding three years. They could be re appointed thereafter. The composition of these three trustees shall be made up of two from Colombo and one from Jaffna. The other two members of the 5 member committee shall be the presidents of Colombo and Point Pedro branches and they will hold office for the year they are presidents, provided they are duly elected at the Annual General meeting held for that year. If there is no duly elected president for an year, the secretary of the trust (refer 3.0) shall appoint a Hartleyite with the consent of the majority of the branches for that year. The Principal Hartley College, Point Pedro shall be ex officio member of the trustee committee. 

2.3 The name of the trust shall be “ Hartley College Past pupils Association’s Trust ”.  

3.0
The trustee committee will appoint a member from Colombo as the secretary who will co ordinate the activities of the trustee committee. The trustee committee will co ordinate with the executive committee of  various branches through its secretary and the branches in turn will direct their fund holders to release the funds for the agreed purpose as set out by the wish letter authorized by the Executive committee of each branch. For this purpose each branch will inform the change in committee within a month of election to the secretary of the trustee committee.

3.1
The above trustee committee will only operate bank accounts in the name of the trustee and will not open any other accounts in any other name. All the saving accounts shall be in Colombo. All cheques shall be signed by the secretary and another member of the trustee duly designated by the trustee. The funds of each branch shall be in separate accounts to enable easy reporting to the branches. After the formation of the trustee committee, each branch shall specify the funds that are held in various accounts to be transferred to the trustee. A branch shall have the option of administering specific  funds by other means other than through the trustee committee. 

3.2
The trustees will be permitted to use the trust funds to incur administrative expenses but the total cost shall not to exceed Rs 25 000.00.(Twenty five thousand) per year. 

3.3
The financial year of the trustee committee shall be from 1st January to 31st of December. The trustees shall submit the statement of accounts to each branch within 90 days following the end of the financial year. The branches will jointly appoint an honorary auditor for this purpose.

4.0
The joint branches by a majority vote will be able to remove any of the three permanent members of the trustee committee and make temporary replacements at any time through the Colombo branch if it was found that the trustees have acted outside this covenant. In this respect each of the 6 branches will deem to have an equal single vote. 

4.1
To be emphatic, it is re-iterated that the funds thus handed over to the trustees will always to be spent for the advancement of Hartley College, Point Pedro.

Members of the Trust

Mr. Shan Shanmuganathan,     

Chairman, Concept Technologies (Pvt) Ltd, Colombo


Mr. Chella Padmanathan         

Management Consultant, CCF Inc, Sri Lanka


 

Mr.V.Rajanayagam

   


Retired Teacher, Colombo
  




 

Mr.D.R.Arumaynayagam      

 
Retired Teacher / Asst.Director of Education, Jaffna


 

Mr.V.Sriskandarajah
  


 
Retired C.T.B Depot Manager, Karaveddy

Mr.V.Jeyarajah

     




President, HCPPA, Colombo Branch


 

Mr.M.Nadarajasundaram        

President, HCPPA, Point Pedro Branch                                               

Activities to date

· Negotiated and completed the purchase of a property valued at Rs350,000 adjoining to the playground, financed by the UK branch.

· Negotiations underway to purchase land (8 larchams) adjoining the church for the building of the auditorium. UK branch will be funding the purchase of 5 larchams valued at Rs 500,000. The purchase of the balance 3 larchams, valued at Rs300,000 will be jointly funded by Victoria, NSW and Colombo branch. Our understanding is that the Prime Minister has promised to finance the Auditorium.

· Development of a Vision statement for Hartley College.

· Development of a Mission statement for the Trust.

· Preparation of a corporate strategic plan for the development of Hartley College.

· Establishing of an Information Centre in memory of late Mr. K. Pooranampillai.

Inter School Cricket Tournament 2003

Our association participated in the annual inter schools cricket tournament organised by Jaffna Hindu College old boys association. The tournament was held on 5 January 2003. A very competitive young team led by G.Jeyantnan represented us. Other team members were Anankan Thangaratnam, Suthan Balasubramaniam, Shankaran Kasinathan, Theepan Balasubramaniam, Shivanthan Shanthikumar, Kannan Thangarajah, Sriskandarajah and our Committee member Nanthakumaran. Our boys should be congratulated for their performance and it was pleasing to see that they thoroughly enjoyed themselves even though we did not make the play offs.   

College News 

· NECORD has approved Rs 9 million for the building repairs. This will be used to repair the damaged classrooms, old staff room and small hall, which were previously occupied by the army. 

· The hostel is completely damaged and there is no place to store the sports goods. The property (adjoining the college grounds) purchased by the UK branch will now be used for this purpose.   

· The long period of army occupation and the continued existence of an army sentry point near the College have contributed to poor academic performance lately. This situation discourages many students from enrolling at Hartley.

Colombo Branch News 

vIrEkcaiyiliRnfT....
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epalisfma `tipaf ai.:.~[nftrajaAv ekqrvitfTpf pRtftitfTAb hadflikf klfL\ai pAzyma]vaf cgfktfti[f ekaZmfp<kfkiAq kdnft wayibfBkfkizAm tajfcMtftira Ehdfdlilf `qitft ;rv< viRnfTpcartfti[fEpaT ekaZmfp<kfkiAqyi[f tAlvaf vi.ejyraja epalisfma `tipRkfK niA[v<pfpaiAc vzgfKvAty<mf, 2002 klfvipf epaTtftratr uyaftrpf paIdfAcyilf cibpfpa[ epBEpBkAqpf epbfb ma]vafkqilf (j[k[f c]fMknat[f, Ctakr[f CnftrYMaftfti) ;RvRkfK epalisfma `tipaRmf, ekaZmfp mankrcAp uBpfpi[af dakfdaf 'mf.;ramejyMmf tgfkpfptkfkmf `]ivitfTpf paradfDvAty<mf, nDvilf ekaZmfp<kf kiAqyi[f ecylaqaf 'mf.;rvInftirKmaAry<mf ka]fkibIafkqf.

Our web address

www.hartleycollege.org -> HCCPAs/OBAs -> Victoria Branch

Acknowledgements

Members are welcome to send any Hartley related news, which will be published if it is recent and has enough information. 

Parts of the information in this newsletter have been obtained from newsletters published by Canada and NSW branch.
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